## MINUTES CALLED COUNCIL MEETING Monday, November 23, 2015

Members Present:

Staff:

**Guests in Attendance:** 

Mari Livsey

Mayor John Weaver

Lisa Hoyle

Jim Looney

Andrew Cochran

John Foust

**Matt Dawkins** 

Anne Sneve Allison Boyle

Tony Fountain

**Legal Counsel:** 

Press:

Members Absent: None

Bill Pickett

None

Mayor Weaver called the meeting to order promptly at 6 p.m. He requested Councilmember Jim Looney give the invocation. Councilmember John Foust led in the recital of the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mayor Weaver asked that the agenda be reviewed and approved by Council. Councilmember Jim Looney made a motion to approve the agenda as presented and Councilmember Allison Boyle seconded the motion. Motion carried by unanimous vote.

Item A under Old Business, Finance Director Lisa Hoyle presented the 2016 Operating Budget for Council's approval and read the budget adoption resolution. Councilmember Jim Looney made a motion to adopt the resolution as read and to adopt the 2016 Budget as presented. Councilmember Anne Sneve seconded the motion. Motion carried by unanimous vote.

Item A under New Business, Mayor Weaver recognized Andrew Cochran and Matt Dawkins of the Police Department to present a Georgia Power pole attachment license. Mr. Cochran stated that the license is necessary for the attachment of cameras recently purchased. In addition, there are two addendums for special equipment. One is for wireless attachments and the other is for banners and seasonal decorations. Discussion with Council followed. Following discussion with Council, Councilmember Tony Fountain made a motion to approve the license and addendums for special equipment. Councilmember Anne Sneve seconded the motion. Motion carried by vote of four, with Councilmember John Foust abstaining from the vote.

Item B under New Business, Mayor Weaver stated that the permission to advertise for an alcohol license had been postponed. No action taken.

Being no other business to come before Council, the meeting was adjourned. Council is scheduled to convene next at the regular meeting on December 7, 2015.

John W. Weaver

City Clerk/Finance Director